Box 350, PRINCETON, N.J.

July 25th, 1962

Dear Parents:

Camp is almost over and the month of August is at hand. School will begin for boarding students on Sunday, September 9th and the following day for day students.

A record enrollment for camp this summer is making advance student reservation for this coming school term imperative. If you have not notified the school office of your intention to return your son to school this fall, please use the enclosed card at your earliest convenience.

Two early appearances, The Lincoln Center and an Atlantic City engagement, make it necessary for us to think of concert wardrobes before September. Each boy should be completely equipped with the following items: concert suit, school blazer, 2 pair of travel grays, concert sweater, concert shoes (and one pair suitable for travel), topcoat, and beanie. All of these items are to be secured through the school clothing suppliers. To avoid last minute delays, try to arrange to bring your son to Princeton before the opening date of school to be fitted. If distance makes this suggestion impractical, all fitting will be done on Monday, September 10th. Regardless, please use the enclosed card to indicate your clothing needs, this will alert us.

School has been a beehive of activity this summer. The closing program for camp will be held this Saturday, July 28th. The Fathers' Association is busily engaged in "Operation Basement". The Womens' Auxillary has had the Infirmary Committee, the Dormitory Decoration Committee, and the Vestment-Costume Committee hard at work. The school office will be on "vacation" hours during the month of August.

We look forward to seeing you in September.